

Tiela Schurman, Principal

1301 Eastlawn Drive Midland, MI 48652

Email:

midlandhigh@midlandps.org
Website: mhs.midlandps.org

Phone: 989-923-5181 FAX: 989-923-5100

# **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

**Offerings:** All Chemics: Are you interested in playing 3 on 3 basketball, learning ballroom dancing, participating in a book swap, or swing dancing, are interested in compatibility matching, or would you like something else offered? If so, please check your email. You will find an email from Ms. Albright and you can complete the survey.

**Club Med:** Attention Chemics! Club Med is hosting a first-aid kit-building project. Please help us by bringing donations such as Alcohol wipes (single use), Antibacterial packets (single use), Band-Aids (finger size), Gauze, Rubber gloves, and Surgical Masks. Anyone can attend the meeting on March 20th to make the kits. You will receive volunteer hours! Thank you.

**Teacher of the Year**: Attention all students and faculty members of Midland High School! This is your chance to recognize an outstanding teacher who has made a significant impact on the students and community. Please nominate a "Midland High Teacher of the Year" by picking up a nomination form from the main office, media center, or your English teacher. The deadline for nominations is Monday, March 17, 2025.

**Yearbooks:** Chemics - the 2025 yearbook price increases to \$75 SATURDAY. Right now, the price is \$70 - don't pay more than you have to! Order today at www.yearbookforever.comor bring cash / check to room 325.

Adams Elementary Carnival: Former Adams Atoms, listen up! The Carnival is returning March 14, 5:30-7:30 p.m., after a nearly 6 year hiatus and is in need of volunteers to make the magic happen. Just think, you could help run the beloved Cake Walk...maker of many sugar rushes...and occasionally the dasher of sweet dreams. You don't have to be an Atom...any high schooler volunteering will get a free slice of pizza (and a walk down memory lane for those Atoms) for helping out. Please stop in the main office if you'd like to help out.

Remember..."every day is a great day at Adams!"

**College Night:** Don't forget, SVSU's Great Lakes Bay Region College Night will be held next week on March 18<sup>th</sup> from 6:00-7:30pm.It is your chance to talk with representatives from over 40 colleges and universities. If you have not done so yet, register in advance at <a href="https://www.svsu.edu/glbrcollegenight">www.svsu.edu/glbrcollegenight</a>.

**Dual Enrollment:** Still interested in Dual Enrollment? It's not too late to still sign up. If you missed the first round of Dual Enrollment, stop by the Counseling Office to pick up a packet. The second, and last round, of Dual Enrollment paperwork is due March 26th.

### **POSITIVE THINKING**

**Deliberate Acts of Kindness** 

Random acts of kindness are a great way to brighten someone's day, but deliberate acts of kindness are also important. What is a deliberate act of kindness? It is any type of behavior marked by generosity, consideration, or concern for others without expecting anything in return. These are any small, intentional actions we take to help another. The list of ways that we can be deliberately kind is endless.

Smile at a stranger, say good morning, offer your assistance, thank a classmate or teacher, give up your seat, allow someone to merge in traffic, listen with empathy, or give someone a genuine compliment.

When you take the time to consider how you can intentionally spread kindness in your family, your school, and your community, you create positive change.

#### **SPORTS ACTIVITIES**

### **Boys Lacrosse:**

Looking for a spring sport? It's not too late to join the boys lacrosse team. If you play football, soccer, ice hockey, or wrestling, you already have skill sets and knowledge that will transfer to lacrosse.

No equipment? No problem! A brand new helmet is provided and equipment can be rented through Midland Lacrosse for a \$20 fee.

According to the National Lacrosse League, "The last two decades have seen an explosion in the popularity of lacrosse around the world." Come participate and see for yourself why this fast-paced sport is growing in popularity .

Please contact Head Coach Tanner Diment:diment1tw@gmail.com

## Student V Staff:

Seniors, today is the final day to sign-up for the Student Staff Basketball or Volleyball game that will be held next Friday, March 21, during 6th hour. You will find a sign-up Google survey in an email from Ms. Albright. You have to use your MPS email to sign up.

This message has been sent on behalf of Midland Public Schools. If you do not wish to receive any future email from Midland Public Schools, please click here.

This message is intended exclusively for the individual or entity to which it is addressed. This communication may contain information that is proprietary, privileged or confidential or otherwise legally exempt from disclosure. If you are not the named addressee, you are not authorized to read, print, retain, copy or disseminate this message or any part of it. If you have received this message in error, please notify district administration and delete all copies of the message.